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What’s your number? 
This week, I had to take the decision to close Holbrook Primary School as a 
burst pipe on Lythalls Lane meant that fresh water stopped coming into the 
school— nothing to drink, clean hands or flush toilets!   While your children are 
in our care we want to do everything we can to keep them safe and well.  After 
many conversations with Seven Trent, and them being unable to guarantee that 
the water pipe would be fixed, with no running water we had no choice but to 
close the school!  A message was sent out via Bromcom and a huge thank you to 
the vast majority of parents who recieved a message via the APP or text     
message and quickly came to collect their children.  Thankfully the situation was 
sorted by midnight and we could reopen on Tuesday!  Although there are still 
ongoing road works on Lythalls Lane! 

This situation has highlighted to parents and carers how important it is to have 
the correct contact details on record at school.  The vast majority of the time 
we will never need to use these details—other than to send a reminder about 

when school  
restarts after a 
holiday or an 
upcoming trip.  But in an emergency they are critical.  If you didn’t get the 
message that school was closing due to a burst pipe, please let a member of 
staff in the front office know— either in person or a note with your child’s 
name and your contact details.  It might be since you originally gave us your 
details or checked the updates that you have changed telephone number, 
we can then check all the information on our system to make sure that if 
the need arises we can contact you again! 

 

Have a great bank holiday weekend—let’s hope the sun shines and we all 
have a lovely break and see you back at school well rested on Tuesday. 

 

      

Mrs Kelsall  

Forthcoming Events 

Monday 6th BANK HOLIDAY 

SCHOOL CLOSED 

Tuesday 7th PE—Year 2, Year 4 Year 5 

50 things workshops—Nursery 

10:45am & 12pm 

Wednesday 8th PE—Year 1 & Year 5 

 

Thursday 9th PE—Nursery PM, Reception, Year 2, & 

Year 4  

Year 5 Coombe Trip 

Year 1 Zoo Trip! 

 

Friday 10th BEST Assembly—R, 2, 4, & 6 

2:20pm start. 

PE—Nursery AM, Year 3AF, 3G 

WANTED 

Year 6 for breakfast time 
fun and learning. 

 

In the run up to SATs, Year 6 pupils are 
invited to a free breakfast club until  

Friday 17th May from 8am every school 
morning in the studio. 

So if you are in Year 6, come along and 
join the breakfast club fun. 
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